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County of Fresno Report for FMCoC General Membership Meeting: April 11, 2024
Informational
1. The county released a Request for Proposals (RFP) for HHAP-funded homeless services in December of last year. The evaluation committees were made up of LEAB members, FMCoC Board Members, and staff from Fresno City, Madera County, and Fresno County. They met and made their recommendations in February and on February 21, 2024, a tentative award notice was sent to bidders for the following services: Rapid Rehousing; Diversion; Triage; Youth Emergency Shelter and Bridge Housing; and Youth Rapid Rehousing.  No proposals were received for regular (non-youth specific) Bridge Housing. The awards resulted in the following recommended agreements which will go to the County BOS on May 21, 2024 for execution:

Triage Emergency Shelter: Turning Point, Poverello House, and Marjaree Mason Center
Diversion: WestCare and SelmaCom
Rapid Rehousing: WestCare and SelmaCom
Youth Emergency Shelter and Bridge Housing: Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission
Youth Rapid Rehousing: Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission

2. The HHAP 5 Regional MOU and action plan was brought to the Fresno County Board of Supervisors on March 19 and passed unanimously.  The HHAP 5 application was submitted to the state on March 25, 2024. The County would like to thank Joe Pasillas, Jillian Gaytan, and Dylan McCully with the City for leading this coordinated effort.

3. The HHAP Rounds 1-4 Quarterly Reports were submitted to Cal ICH on March 27, 2024.  These reports capture obligations and expenditures from program inception through December 31, 2023.  A summary of these reports will be provided at the May meeting.
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